
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

GUILDERTON GOLF CLUB

BI NEWSLETTER

APRIL 2024

 A MESSAGE FROM THE PRESIDENT 

I will start by thanking all the members that supported the club on the Easter Fundraiser Stall 

and all the hard work they put in to help raise funds for the club. I would also like to thank all 

the sponsors who provided produce for us to sell or cook throughout the morning. 

 

May I also thank all those who took the time to attend the Summer Cup presentations and 

dinner and thank the Janine and her team for providing a very wonderful meal for the event. 

 

As we enter into the winter season, can I remind everyone of the forth coming golf events 

available on the website which have been arrange by Phil and his Match Committee. 

  

My final comment is to remind everyone to add the Sunday 13th October 2024 into their 

calendars and ensure they attend the 2024 AGM to nominate the next committee and to attend 

the presentation and lunch. 

 

Regards and best wishes. 

 Nigel Daddow 

 
 

CLUB  CHAMPIONSHIPS 

 
 

RE-VAMPED SCHEDULE TO MAKE IT 

EASIER FOR MORE GOLFERS TO TAKE 

PART  
 

This year, there will be 6 qualifying rounds  

(1 per month) with your best 3 

rounds to count.  
 

At the end of the 6th  round the top 3 

players (and ties) will play off for the Title 

in October.  

 

Eligibility will be minimum 3 completed 

championship rounds. 
 

  

WINTER SEASON IS OFF AND RUNNING 

OPENING DAY :  6th April 2024 

 

 
 

WINTER FIXTURES ON GOLF CLUB WEBSITE AND 

ATTACHED 

 

ROUND 1 OF CLUB CHAMPIONSHIPS : 

Saturday 20th April 

 

 

 

https://guildertoncc.wixsite.com/guildertoncc/upcoming-events


 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

EASTER FUNDRAISER 

 

ANOTHER GREAT SUCCESS 

 
Our treasurer, Andrew McKean  has 
reported that our takings for the day 
totalled $3453.60.   
 

 

 

These things don't happen without an 
enormous amount of time and effort 
being put in by a lot of people 
 

 

 

A huge thanks to all of our Committee 
for their efforts both in the lead up and 
on the day of the event! 
 
 
 
Thanks to all of our members who 
contributed with donations and 
support. 
 
 
 

Thanks to the local residents and 
visitors who attended to help us make 
the day a big success. 
  
 



 

 

SUMMER CUP  

 

The prestigious Summer Cup was an exciting contest right to the end. 

The Summer Cup awards were presented at the dinner on Saturday 6th April 

after the Opening Day. 

 

The winner of the Men’s  Summer Cup was Andrew McKean 
 

 

 
 

The runner up was Clive Ellis who was in pretty good form over the summer.  

 

The Ladies Summer Cup was won by Linda Ellis who won on a countback from 

Kerry Jones. Unfortunately, both ladies weren’t able to make it to the dinner. 

Great golf ladies, well done.  

 

The summer season eclectic was won by Clive Ellis with a magnificent 56. 

 

Well done to all the winners and all the golfers who took part in the rounds of 

the Summer Cup. 



 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

GREAT WORK AROUND THE COURSE 
The improvements around the course continue: 

The 4th hole tee box extension is well under way. This will give us more flexibility with 

the tee off markers and enable us to better maintain this tee box.  

It’s going to add to this beautiful little golf hole. THANKS ABE! 

 

 
 

Work is underway in the area between holes 5 and 6. You would have noticed that it 

has been cleared and is currently marked as GUR (Ground Under Repair). This means 

you don’t play from inside the marked area. 

The plan is to regenerate with appropriate taller plants rather than scrubby shrubs. 

It’s already looking better!  

 

 
 

 

The hole 8 tee box is also on the list for a makeover in the coming weeks.  

 
 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

FROM THE CAPTAIN 

 

Golfers are asked to take much more 

care when filling in their golf cards. 

 

If we, (meaning the captain of the day) 

can’ t read it, 

you SHOULDN’T PRESENT IT! 

 

 

 

Also a reminder about driving golf 

carts: please only drive on the fairway 

and NOT in the sandy parts of the 

course. 

 

NEED INFORMATION OR TO CONTACT THE CLUB? 

Email :  guildertongolfclub@gmail.com   

Web page :  The Golf Club does have its own webpage which can be accessed via the Country Club 

webpage: guildertoncc.wixsite.com/guildertoncc 
 

Secretary (Ian Hastings)  : Mob: 0428 842 090 

 

MONTHLY BUSY BEE 
The first Monday of EACH month 

 

The next Busy Bee is MONDAY  6th MAY 

8am 

For about half a day 
 

A fair bit to be done this month, so we’d  love to see you there to give the 

course a touch up. 

 

 

CONGRATS JACK ELLIS 

As a long time member, we have often 

been in awe of Jack Ellis’s golfing 

exploits.  

Late in February, Jack graduated from 

Curtin Uni with a degree in Engineering. 

Well done Jack, like your family, we are 

all proud of you! 

mailto:guildertongolfclub@gmail.com


 

 

 

  WINTER FIXTURES 2024 - 2025 

  SATURDAY’S 18 Hole  Men’s and Ladies Field  -Nomination  by 11:45am – Tee-off 12:00pm 

APRIL: 

Sat 6th    OPENING DAY  

18 hole Stableford, - Maggie Schmiedte 

Summer Competition Presentation 

Dinner 
 

Sat 13th  18 holes Stableford   

R & R Prince 
 

Sat 20th    Stroke Club C/ships Rd 1 - 

Jason Berard 

Thu 25th  G.C.C. Diggers Cup 

Golf/Bowls 

Sat 27th  18 Holes Stableford – Jenny 

Schaeffer 
 

MAY: 

Sat 4th  18 holes Par – Mike Cope 

Sat 11th  18 holes Open Day – Abe 

Wright 

at 18th  Sat 18th Stroke Club C/ship Rd 2  - 

Geoff Grant 

Sat 25th  Sat 25th   18 Hole Stableford – Tabitha 

Bond 
 

JUNE: 

Sat 1st     18 holes Modified Stableford – 

Glenroy Chaff 

Sat 8th 18 holes Stroke – Linda Johnson 

Sat 15th  KENNEDY ~ 

WHITTINGTON SHIELD 

18 holes Mixed Canadian - 

nominations required & Lonely 

Hearts Comp 

Sat 22nd  Stroke Club C/ships Rd 3 - 

K&L Malone 

Sat 29th  18 holes Stableford – Ron Jones 
 

THESE FIXTURES ARE 

SUBJECT TO ALTERATION AT 

THE DISCRETION OF THE 

MATCH COMMITTEE  
  

 

   

 

 

JULY:  
Sat 6th 18 holes Stableford –  

Andrew McKean 
 

Sat 13th  18 holes Stableford –  

Club Day. 

Men’s CWCGA C/ships 

Dandaragan. 

Sat 20th    

MOORE RIVER LIMESTONE 
18 holes Men & Ladies Stableford 
 

Sat 27th   Stroke Club C/ships Rd 4 - 

Irene Street. 
 

AUGUST: 

Sat 3rd  18 holes Stroke – C&L Ellis 
 

Sat 10th  18 holes Stableford – 

 Abe Wright 

Sat 1       Sat 17th 18 holes Stroke Club C/ships 

Rd 5 

Sat 24th  Sat 24th Stableford - Ian Hastings 

Sat 31st t  A & J Kennedy 

Trophy – 18 Hole Stableford 

 Men & Ladies 
 

SEPTEMBER: 
Sat 7th   18 hole Stableford – 
 Brian Perrin 

 

Wed 11th & Thu 12th   

LCWC C/ships LEDGE 

 

Sat 14th Stroke Club C/ship Rd 6 

 

Sat 21st  18 Hole Stableford –  

Nigel Daddow 

 

Sat 28th  AFL Grand Final 

 
Sun 29th  18 holes Stableford –  

Bob Johnson 
 

OCTOBER: 

Sat 5th    Sat 5th 18 Holes Stroke  

               Club C/ship Final 

 

Sat 12th   CLOSING DAY 

18 hole Stableford 

President/Captains Trophy 

               Sun 13t ANNUAL GENERAL 

MEETING  

10.30am. Followed by 

LUNCHEON & Winter Season 

Presentations. 
 

RANDELL CONSISTENCY 

AWARD 
STROKE ROUNDS, BEST 5 

rounds to count. 
Perpetual Trophy 

 
PUTTING AWARD 

    STROKE ROUNDS,  

   BEST 5 rounds to count. 
          Perpetual Trophy 
   

ECLECTIC COMPETITION 
 SCORED ON ALL 18 HOLE 

CLUB EVENTS 
 
CONTACT DETAILS 

Guilderton Country 
9577 1013 
 
Captain:  
Phil Flavell        
0419 937 826 
  
Captain – Wed 
Kevin Malone  
0477 438 918 
 
President: 
Nigel Daddow 
0477 365 990 
 

Course Manager: 
Ron Jones 
0417 092 114 

 


